DRAFT MINUTES
NRHP AGM
Crewe Arms Hotel, Crewe
26th April 2014     10.30am – 12.30pm
Attendees:
Peter Adamson (Chair); Tony Alexander; Jeanette Badger; Rose Beech; Jean Chesworth; Alison Evans; Deborah Fish; Audrey Hannah; Toni Hannaway; Judy Howell; John Hoyle-Wood (Board Member); David Iles; Janice Johnson; Irene Loudon; Penny Moon; John Pilling (Board Member); Sue Washington; Jean Watson; Ian Wharmby; Leslie Williams; Julie Young (Administrator).
1.  Welcome
Peter Adamson, standing in for Jane Watson, thanked everyone for coming and introduced Ian and Dean from Steadcross Solutions – consultants working for UKCP who aim to improve relations between Organisational Members and UKCP. They will get feedback from the meeting and from members over lunch to relay back to UKCP.
2. Apologies
John Anstey; Margaret Arrowsmith; Valerie Chiltonsmith; Rosemary Dossett; Teresa Dwyer; Eileen Edwards; Stuart Hannis; Annie Heyes; Faridoon Hormasji; Heather Pennefather; David Poole; Annette Shearer; Jane Watson.
3. Minutes of 2013 AGM
The Minutes were agreed and accepted:
Proposed by Rose Beech 
Seconded by Jean Watson
4. Matters Arising
A lengthy discussion followed on the subject of increasing and retaining NRHP membership.  
It was suggested that a Steering Committee could be formed to look into the things discussed, and consequently an EGM should be called to look at their suggestions and decide on implementation.
Suggestions made: 
Accepting therapists from other than UKCP accredited training organisations.  It was suggested that such training should not be lower than Masters level. It was felt important that academic standards should not be compromised.  A system would need to be set up to check on training – however, more people would be needed on the board or working for the board.
Writing to universities who have hypnotherapy/psychotherapy training with a view to offering NRHP membership.  
Adding different categories of membership, e.g., psychotherapists as well as hypno-psychotherapists.  
Offering CPD training, using the skills and experience of current members.  Perhaps offering refresher training.  Offering hypnotherapy training to psychotherapists.  
Improve communications with members – Facebook, Twitter, message board.
Promote selling points – e.g., testimonials allowed (with proviso that they can be backed up), complaints procedure, clinical camaraderie, feeling like you belong, integrity, vocational not commercial.
Members to be asked to give their views on all these suggestions and contribute their own ideas.
It was agreed that NRHP shouldn’t change its ethos as it already offers many therapists what they require.  However, if the NRHP wished to continue into the future, it would have to augment and improve its services and perhaps open up to more potential members.
It was proposed that Sue Washington’s article re. UKCP and its Complaints Procedure should be rerun, along with an article suggested by Ian Wharmby – to point out to members who are also UKCP registered the potential problems should they have a complaint against them.
It was also proposed that News & Views should be sent out to lapsed members.
As some of the above would necessitate changes to the constitution of the NRHP, it was suggested that a Steering Committee should be set up to look into all suggestions.  
Proposed – Jean Chesworth
Seconded – Irene Loudon
UKCP Representative
The meeting was asked if anyone would like to become a NRHP UKCP representative at the UKCP’s College of Hypno-Psychotherapists.  Paul Monagahan has recently resigned from the position.  No-one volunteered.  It was decided that details of what the position would entail should be sent out to members.
It was reported that Leslie Williams had resigned from the Board in February.  The meeting thanked him for his five years of service as Treasurer.
It was decided to co-opt some directors to the board.  
Jean Chesworth – nominated by Irene Loudon and seconded by Deborah Fish
Stuart Hannis – nominated by Sue Washington and seconded by Penny Moon
Irene Loudon – nominated by Jean Chesworth and seconded by Janice Johnson
It was proposed that the NRHP’s accountant, Jean Hoyle, should be approached to act as Treasurer.
Proposed by John Hoyle-Wood
Seconded by Ian Wharmby
5. Chair’s Address 
Already covered.
6. Brief Financial Report
John Hoyle-Wood read out Jean Hoyle’s report.
It appears from preparing the accounts that all costs incurred by NRHP have been kept to a minimum again, with no increase in staff wages (since 2010) and no Christmas bonuses (since 2009) or controllable overhead costs.
However, membership fees received in the year have reduced from 2012 by 13% which has led to an overall loss of £7,487 during the year to 31st December 2013.
In simple terms, the expenses of NRHP have exceeded the income generated.  To survive this, NRHP has a Reserve Bank Account with £30,500 in it.
Personally, I do not have any idea as to how NRHP can generate additional income.  In the past, professional workshops have been arranged, but it appears these were badly attended.
As I would say to any non-profit making organisation, ‘This is your organisation’ i.e., it is owned by the members and they decide how they can support NRHP in the future.
If the loss continues to occur in future years at this rate, NRHP will be able to survive another four or five years. 
It was proposed that the payment of membership fees could be changed from 31st December to 31st January each year if feasible and subject to the accountant’s approval.
Proposed by Tony Alexander
Seconded by Judy Howell
The Accounts were accepted.
Proposed by Penny Moon
Seconded by Sue Washington
7. Membership/Office News
Quinquennial Review  – Saturday 29th March 2014
Three assessors visited the Nelson office – Alan McConnon (UKCP’s Quality Assurance & Regulation Manager); Paul Atkinson (External Assessor, Psychoanalyst), Mike Shallcross (External Assessor, Psychotherapist – Beeleaf).  They had already been supplied with documentation on the NRHP and its administration. They interviewed members of the Board - Jane Watson, John Hoyle-Wood, John Pilling and NRHP members - Peter Adamson, Paul Monaghan, Sue Washington, Leslie Williams and the admin staff - Susan Dixon and Julie Young. 
The assessors seemed to be positive about the NRHP.  They recommended a change around in the code of ethics, and were concerned about membership numbers.  They suggested that NRHP could look into opening up membership to those other than UKCP trained therapists.
They also recommended having an External Moderator to overlook the organisation.  It was proposed that the board should find suitable candidates (Paul Atkinson was mentioned) and choose someone most aligned with the NRHP ethos.
Proposed by Sue Washington
Seconded by Penny Moon
8. AOB 
Supervisors by Grandparenting (UKCP)
A question was raised about whether those on the UKCP Approved Supervisors Register could have a certificate confirming their listing.  Julie Young to ask Rosemary Dossett to enquire.  
9. Date of AGM 2015
It was agreed that next year’s AGM will be on Saturday, 18th April 2015.
10. Closing Remarks
Peter Adamson thanked Leslie Williams again (he just arrived at the AGM) for his past services to the NRHP, and the members for attending, and closed the meeting.


